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Federal Home Loan Bank Affordable Housing Proposed Rule Changes

“Proposed Collection; Comment Request: ‘Affordable Housing Program

(RIN 2590-AA83)’”

To whom it may concern,

Please accept these comments on the following proposed changes to the Federal Home Loan Bank Affordable Housing Program:

1. 
Regarding Proposed 1291.24(c) Optional Bank district eligibility requirements-maximum subsidy limits.

Due to the complexity inherent in most affordable rental housing real estate deals, imposing a per unit subsidy limit may result in preventing opportunities to fund a project that is solving multiple public purpose goals in addition to public purpose goal of providing affordable housing.  The proposed rule should take out the option of a per unit subsidy limit.

2.
Regarding Proposed 1291.48(d) Regulatory priorities for underserved communities and populations; creating economic opportunities; and affordable housing preservation.

Under “Housing for Homeless Households” and “Housing for Special Needs Populations” by increasing the minimum threshold for the number of units reserved for each population from 20 to 50 percent of the units it may prevent mixed-income projects that can accommodate a smaller percent of the underserved community.   It may also encourage the concentration of these populations into certain geographic areas. The proposed rule should not make this change and remain at a minimum of 20 percent of the units.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit these comments.  

Sincerely,

Diane Nordquist

Principal Project Manager


